
Report for Council Meeting,  

 

As the current president of Appna Alliance, I am truly honored and humbled to share that the 

dedication of the Alliance team to our community service projects for this year. Appna Alliance 

will provide mobile health clinic in underserved area in Pakistan, where medical facilities are 

drastically underfunded in collaboration with Appna. We will also provide free food for the 

homeless through the month of Ramadan in various U.S cities. Alliance is determined to do 

much more, if possible. However, we need your help and support in doing so.  

 

Appna Alliance is also arranging a wonderful program for you all during this summer meeting. 

One of the most well-known singers of Pakistan, Atif Aslam, will be performing live. In 

addition, a couple of speakers from different backgrounds will be present to share their expertise 

with us.  

 

I strongly believe that as a fellow human being, we must unite and we must support one another. 

As Hellen Keller has said, "alone we can do so little, together we can do so much." 

I am humbled to share that as President of Appna Alliance, I attended Day on the Hill with 

Appna's Advocacy Committee, and when I shared Alliance's goals for the upcoming year with 

the respected Congresswomen / Congressman and senators in attendance, I noticed their eyes 

filled with curiosity and excitement.  

 

We must work hard and we must work diligently not only for our own betterment in our relation 

to society, but to build a lasting future for our children and for our generations to come. I remain 

positive and hopeful that you will all support our efforts and help us in achieving the goals. 

 

Thank you,  

 

Hanadi Nadeem  

Appna Alliance President 2018 
 


